
 

 

 

Boulogne, 26 September 2017 
 
 

                  
 

 
 
Olivier Chiabodo has informed various media organisations that he has filed a complaint of harassment 

with the Nanterre state prosecutor’s office against TF1, his former employer.  

TF1 would point out that his statements should be taken in the context of an employment tribunal case 

between TF1 and Mr Chiabodo following his dismissal in January 2017.  

As soon as TF1 finds out the terms of the complaint, it will bring an action for defamation against 

Mr Chiabodo. 
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